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Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you all had a lovely Bank Holiday weekend and that you enjoyed some well-deserved relaxation with 
your families.

Today marks an important milestone for our Year 11 pupils as they all sit their formal GCSE examination in 
biology. I'm pleased to share that they approached the lead up to the exam this morning with commendable 
focus, reflecting the diligence they've shown throughout their preparation. Special thanks to Director for 
Learning for Science Mr. Hambleton for providing them with invaluable advice and guidance in Homebase 4 
before the examination began.

Looking ahead, GCSE English Literature Paper 1 awaits our Year 11 cohort on Monday morning. To further 
support our pupils in their preparations, our English Department will be conducting Saturday revision sessions 
tomorrow morning. Many thanks to the staff for their time and dedication. 

It seems that some warmer weather has finally arrived and, despite the rising temperatures, I'm pleased to 
report that our pupils have remained settled and Ready to Learn. I would like to extend my gratitude to both 
pupils and parents/carers for upholding our high standards of uniform, which play a significant role in 
encouraging a sense of pride and belonging within our school community.

Thank you for your continued support and partnership in our shared mission of supporting our young people to 
maximise their potential. 

With kind regards, 

Year 11 – Final advice and guidance before the GCSE Biology exam
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Career in Focus
Climatologist

Climate scientists study 
changes in the Earth's climate 
over time and how they might 
affect the planet in the future.

Salary: £15,500 - £55,00

Science – its a funny 
old world!

Here is a little science 
humour to make you smile

Did you hear oxygen went on a 
date with potassium?
It went OK! 
Why can you never trust atoms?
They make up everything
Sorry I had to make these bad 
chemistry jokes, its because all 
the good ones are Argon

Thank you  to Mr Hartley for sharing 
his favourite jokes!

With the recent Derby result 
Ms Abel’s Year 10 class have 
been producing blue crystals 
using separation techniques 

and discovering that even 
black pens contain a lot of 

blue too!

Practical Science
Year 10 Crystallisation 

London Trip Opportunity
A Group of Year 10 pupils to visit London

Ms Fitzsimon has been very busy putting the 
final details together to prepare to take twenty 
Year 10 pupils to London in June. They will visit 
the Natural History Museum and see the sights 

along the River Thames. What a wonderful 
opportunity!

Reading Club
Physics Library
On Loan to LDA

The Ogden Trust 
have loaned  the 
science department 
a fabulous 
collection of books 
exploring physics 
themes. All pupils 
are welcome to 
come along a read 
Wed/Fri 
lunchtimes. See Mrs 
Pugh or Ms Fitz for 
a pass!

Quick Quiz

Currently available to read in 
the science department!

1. What acts as a vector for 
malaria?

2. What are the products of 
combustion?

3. What are the 6 categories 
for which a Nobel prize is 

awards?
4. What is the name of NASA’s 
joint venture to the moon that 
aims to allow us to live on the 

lunar surface?
5. Why do we see lightening 

before we hear thunder?

Coming up next for Year 8 is the 
unit about combustion. During 
this unit we celebrate the work 

of Jacqueline Chen, who has 
focused on using 

supercomputers at the 
Department of Energy’s user 
facilities to model the flames 

that result from

Celebrating Diversity

combustion that happens 
in engines burning fuels 

such as natural gas, 
biofuels or gasoline.



Good luck to our Year 11 pupils!

Carmel College 

Year 11 Final Written examinations May - June 2024    (* exam clashes)

Exams w/c Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

6th May 7th May 8th May 9th May 10th May

6th May

AM (Health & Social Care)   VTCT Hair & Beauty       Engineering                    Combined science             

Biology

PM Italian

Drama

13th May 14th May 15th May 16th May 17th May

13th May

AM English Literature - Paper 1
French History Mathematics - non 

calculator

Combined Science

Chemistry

PM
Sports Studies Business 

Computer science Geography
Turkish

20th May 21st May 22nd May 23rd May 24th May

20th May

AM English Literature - Paper 2
Combined science               English Language - Paper 

1
French

Physics 1

PM
Turkish Child Development Physical Education

Italian Computer Sceince

3rd June 4th June 5th June 6th June 7th June

3rd June

AM Mathematics - calculator Geography
English Language - Paper 

2
Spanish Listening & Reading

PM Physical Education History

Statistics (x4 clash)
CONTINGENCY 

AFTERNOON

Combined science              

Business Studies (x4 

clash)
Biology

10th June 11th June 12th June 13th June 14th June

10h June

AM Mathematics - calculator 
Combined science 

Dance Geography
Chemistry 2

PM Spanish History Astronomy
CONTINGENCY 

AFTERNOON

Combined Science

Physics

17th June 18th June 19th June 20th June 21st June

17th June

AM Design Technology Food Prep. and Nutrition

PM
Music

Astronomy
Statistics

24th June 25th June 26th June

24th June
AM

CONTINGENCY DAY
PM

Carmel College Year 10 Assembly 

On Tuesday 7th May, our Year 10 pupils had an assembly with Sarah Toner, Head of Student 

Liaison at Carmel College.  Sarah came into school to speak to pupils about the opportunities 

available to them at Carmel College, both in terms of their studies and also enrichment and 

personal support.  She shared a video highlighting what it would be like to be a student at 

Carmel College and also gave some examples of the achievements of our previous school 

leavers.  Pupils will have the opportunity to visit the college at a later date but as always, we 

will continue to share with you, details of a variety of college Open Days and Evenings via the 

MCAS app so please look out for this. 



Polite notice

Please note our reception opening times are 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday 8am –

4:30pm and Thursday 8am-5:30pm.


